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From the President:

When Abraham Lincoln's mother was dying, she called him and his 
sister to her bedside in the rude cabin in Gentryville, Indiana. 
Laying her hand on his head, she told him that she was going on a 
long journey from which she would not return. So she asked him to 
obey his father, be kind to his sister, and love God. Lincoln 
remembered his mom all his life and at one time said, "All I am, or 
ever hope to be, I owe to my mother." 

Throughout the ages, godly mothers have been shaping and 
molding their children into people of faith who love Christ and who 
are loved by him. Sarah reminded Isaac of God's promise for him. 
Moses' mom placed him in a basket and gave him up for "adoption" 
so that his life might be spared never realizing that he was destined 
to be the prophet who would lead Israel to the Promised Land. 
Naomi introduced her daughter-in-law Ruth to the gracious Lord 
and provided a safe haven for Ruth following the death of Ruth's 
husband. Hannah dedicated Samuel to lifelong service of the Lord. 
Mary tenderly cared for and protected her son, Jesus. Lydia was 
baptized into the Christian faith and made sure that her whole 
household were recipients of God's grace through baptism as well. 
Eunice witnessed to the love and mercy of God through word and 
deed, to Timothy, her son. 

My mother, my mother-in-law, and my wife have had a profound 
influence on my life. Like Eunice, they have witnessed of God's love 
in Christ through their words and deeds. Much of what I am, and 
what I ever hope to be, I owe to them. Certainly, it can be said of 
these godly women, "Her children arise and call her blessed; 



her husband also, and he praises her: Many women do 
noble things, but you surpass them all." (Proverbs 31:28-29) 

I know these words from Proverbs cannot be applied to all our 
mothers because they have done (or not done!) things that have 
been hurtful. Some mothers have made ill-advised choices that have 
damaged us in painful ways. Some mothers have not nurtured our 
faith in Jesus Christ. Yet, there is still reason to give thanks to God 
for them. For example: God brought you into this world through the 
womb of your mother. Through your mom, the Lord has granted you 
many fine talents and positive personality traits. 

I want to thank the godly women of the Christian church for the 
faithful and loving witness you give your children from day-to-day. 
Thank you for bringing your sons/daughters to the house of the 
Lord so that they might be adopted into God's family through Holy 
Baptism. Thank you for placing the Word of God into their hands. 
Thank you for singing Christian hymns and songs to them as you 
rock them to sleep at night. Thank you for having the mind of Christ 
in yourself and humbling yourself in service to your children. Thank 
you for teaching them to pray by being a person of prayer yourself. 
Thank you for moulding your children into "little christs" by 
modelling his love and forgiveness in your life. 

Yes, Solomon's words are true of you women ... you mothers of 
faith..., "Many women do noble things, but you surpass 
them all." 

In Christ,

Rev. Dr. Glenn E. Schaeffer, President, LFL-C

1 Timothy 6:12

 

Did You Know?
• that, in the absence of Canadian law, abortion on demand is 

available during all nine months of pregnancy. This includes 
surgical & suction dilation and curettage, saline, 
prostaglandin and "other" methods, e.g. "partial birth"; 

• that 1 in 3, (37.4%), of women undergoing abortion, have 
already had one or more previous abortions; 

• that 300 abortions occur each day in Canada which is like 



aborting a "medium size" city every year. Statistics Canada 
reported that in 2001, the number of surgical abortions 
increased 1% as 106,418 babies were killed in their mother’s 
wombs by abortion; 

• that 20% of abortions are performed on girls between 10 and 
19 years of age; 

• that one abortion increases a woman’s risk of breast cancer, 
depression and suicide; 

• that an Ontario study of 41,039 women during the three-
month period after abortion revealed that hospital patients 
had a more than four times higher rate of hospitalizations for 
infections, a five times higher rate of "surgical events", and a 
nearly five times higher rate of hospitalization for psychiatric 
problems, than the matching group of women who had not 
had abortions; 

• that many women who have abortions feel coerced or 
pressured to do so by their boyfriends; 

• that abortion was legalized over thirty years ago, before 
ultrasounds and medical advance introduced us to babies 
before they are born; 

• that 36.6% of abortions, (under 9 weeks), occur when an 
unborn child’s heart is beating, brain waves are detected and 
ultrasounds have shown them waving their arms and legs; and 
a further 49.5% of abortions, (9-12 weeks), occur when the 
child also has fingerprints, urinates, squints, swallows, 
wrinkles its forehead, sleeps, wakes and exercises; and that 
9.6% of abortions, (13-16 weeks), occur when the child also 
has fine hair, is 8" to 10" long, and can hear; and finally, 

• that 4.4% of abortions, (16 weeks to full-term), occur when 
the unborn child can also be startled by a sudden noise, and 
could survive, with proper care, outside the mother’s womb.

– Source, Alliance for Life Ontario

Check Out this Web Site: www.LifeSiteNews.com. This site 
is an international daily news service focusing on cultural, life, and 
family issues; related Press Releases, UNICEF Expose, Election and 
Political Coverage; Contains a wealth of research material for 
schools, projects and reports; On-line materials from The Interim 
Newspaper and Campaign Life Coalition; Upcoming Events such as 
the March for Life and Conferences. 

 

 

https://web.archive.org/web/20041011144518/http://www.lifesitenews.com/


 

HELP!!! LFL-C Needs You!

• financial contributors 
• prayer partners 
• newsletter editors and contributors 
• booth participants 
• Life Ministry coordinators in every congregation 
• People to submit timely, thoughtful articles on current "life" 

events in Canada

Check out our web site: www.lutheransforlife-canada.ca and the US 
based site: www.lutheransforlife.org.

PROGRESS REPORT

Since the founding gathering at Our Saviour, in Etobicoke, Ontario, 
February 7th, 2004, we have:

• Developed a web site (Thanks Pastor Flohr!) 
• Begun correspondence with the Lutheran Council of Canada 

requesting that we be able to invite Lutherans of other synods 
to be participants of LFL-C. 

• Organizing a breakfast at the LCC All Church Workers 
conference. 

• Trying to have booths at all conventions. 

Unfortunately, we have not heard back from the Government of 
Canada regarding our request for charitable status. Please keep 
this matter in your prayers.

20 Things You Can Do to be Pro-Life

(Adapted from LifeDate, Spring 2004, p. 4)

• Sign up (or encourage others to sign up) to receive the LifeDate journal at 
no cost (Call 1-888-364-LIFE) or go online at www.lutheransforlife.org. 

• Read God’s Word 
• Send congratulatory cards to families who have had a baby 
• Volunteer at a local caring pregnancy centre 
• Wear a "Precious Feet" or "Precious Hands" pin. 
• Pray for LFL-C and other pro-life ministries 
• Attend pro-life community seminars 
• Contribute to Lutherans for Life – Canada 
• Organize a local Lutherans for Life chapter 
• View pro-life videos 

https://web.archive.org/web/20041011144518/http://www.lutheransforlifecanada.ca/
https://web.archive.org/web/20041011144518/http://www.lutheransfor/
https://web.archive.org/web/20041011144518/http://www.lutheransforlife.org/


• Sponsor a Sanctity of Life Sunday at your church 
• Become a Life Ministry Coordinator 
• Write your government leaders 
• "Adopt" a family in need at Christmas 
• Donate Pro-life books and resources to your church library 
• Maintain a "Current Events" bulletin board posting newspaper and or 

LifeDate articles in life issues. 
• Offer to baby-sit for a single parent/caregiver/parents of a handicapped 

child 
• Be a special friend/advocate for a single mother 
• Offer your office skills to a counselling centre 
• Remember senior citizens and visit them

Voting Pro-Life: Blunt Realities

Many Canadians are partisan in favour of one party or another. 
Some people vote for the same party year after year because: 
"That’s who dad and grandpa voted for." This is not a very good 
reason to choose one party over another. Some people choose one 
party over another because of the party’s position on tax-cutting or 
social programmes. This is not the best reason for voting for a party 
or a candidate either.

As Christians, we are partisan for the cause of life. We are 
interested in helping pro-life candidates get elected to office – MP’s, 
MPP’s, City Councillors, and School Board Trustees. We look 
beyond the party label and closely examine the candidates’ 
positions on the life issues; i.e. abortion, euthanasia, embryonic 
stem cell research, cloning, and same sex marriage, and so on. 

In Canada, we do not elect parties, nor do we directly elect the 
Prime Minister. We do; however, elect our local Members of 
Parliament. It is a sad reality, that none of the "major" political 
parties – Conservative, Liberal or NDP – has a pro-life plank in its 
platform. The only pro-life party in Canada is the Christian Heritage 
Party. For these reasons and others it is important to ascertain 
where the individual candidates from your Riding stand on abortion, 
euthanasia, and other "life" issues, before going into the voting 
booth.

It is suggested, that you ask the candidates the following questions:

1. What is your stand on the issue of abortion? How will you vote 
in Parliament on the issue if it comes to the floor? 

2. How will you vote on embryonic stem cell research? 
3. Should euthanasia be made legal in Canada, as it is in 

Holland? Why or why not? 



4. What is your position on same-sex marriage? 
5. What is your position in human cloning?

What are you to do if none of the candidates in your Riding provides 
you with satisfactory answers to your questions? Should you refrain 
from voting? No. It is our responsibility, as citizens of this country, 
to vote. Sometimes we might have to vote for the "lesser of two 
evils". We might also decide to cast our vote with the only pro-life 
party in Canada. But certainly, we will work between this election 
and the next to keep these issues before our MP, and we will pray 
that God will raise up future candidates who share our love and 
concern for life. 

Donations for LFL-C can be sent to:

Rev. Ron Mohr

7 Allen St.

Tillsonburg, ON

N4G 1G6

*Cheques should be made out to: Lutherans for Life – Canada

Looking Ahead!

The Nativity of John the Baptist is June 24th! This day would present 
a wonderful opportunity for you to highlight the unborn child!


